
From: whagedohm@cirs.com
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: SUPPORT FOR KARLS AT FISHERMAN"S WHARF
Date: Thursday, May 16, 2024 9:42:42 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

A project for the property has taken a long time get to this point.  I fully support the Karls
proposal and hope you will approve it.
Sincerely,
Walter Hagedohm
Oxnard Shores Resident
818-522-7122

mailto:whagedohm@cirs.com
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org

